TOWN OF TEXAS TOWN BOARD MEETING
August 9th, 2021
7PM
MUNICIPAL CENTER

Notices were posted at the Municipal Center, on the website and emailed to interested parties.

Meeting was called to order by Delmar Winter.  Wally and Andy were in attendance. 

Minutes of the July 12th meeting and August 2nd meeting were read by the Clerk.  In the July 12th minutes, a sentence that Pine River helped haul fill was incorrect and should have been road base. 
 With that correction, Andy moved to approve the minutes.  Second by Wally and carried.  The August special meeting minutes due to the tornado damage were read.  Motion to approve by Andy, second by Wally and carried.

Linda Thiessen, town treasurer gave a report on receipts and bank balances. Motion to accept and file for review by Delmar. Second by Andy and carried.

SUPERVISOR REPORTS-Andy asked about zoning and had some try to call Duane.  Delmar said Duane was helping his daughter in Alaska for several weeks.  Wally said he watched the guys with the road work.  Kiwanis had some soft spots that were fixed.  There also is a problem with a culvert on Chico Road.
CHAIR REPORT- No special report

CLERK REPORT- Requested permission to send a letter of support for County Broadband grant.  Letters of support were encouraged by County Board Chair, Kurt Gibbs.

OLD BUSINESS-or NEW BUSINESS- Kiwanis and River Hills/Buffalo Ridge corner were ground and compacted today.  No blacktop date set yet but per agreement should be by end of August.
ARPA funds were received but we need to learn more about federal guidelines for using the funds.
Road rating will be done on August 17th starting at municipal center at 8 am and driving through town to rate the roads to submit to the DOT through the WISLR program. 
There were questions about the FCC radio licenses.  The Clerk reviewed file and found that Northway Communications did the renewal in 2012 and will be due in 2022.
Noted that the garage doors in highway department don’t have a good release system.  Andrew crawled up to release during the storm and no electricity.  A discussion followed about a whole building generator for power.  Delmar will check with Pine River and others for information.
Delmar worked with the County Emergency Government Director with an estimate for damage.  Russell Schreiber Trucking will remove debris.  Hours and expenses of Town and other responders will be recorded.    After expenses are completed, the report will be submitted by September 27th.
Landowners asked what to do with logs that the Town removed from road.  Town is clearing the roads and leaving logs for the property owners.  If the owners don’t want them, Schreiber can remove.
A new Planning Commission member is needed.  No one interested yet.
Town Municipal building and Town Park rental will be discussed more in the future.
FIRE DEPARTMENT-The Town Radio Channel doesn’t work good from truck to truck in many areas of the town.  Other options need to be discussed.
Planning Commission- Various ordinance issues were discussed.  The Chair will work to provide the group with a list of potential changes that may need to be updated or corrected. 

Motion to adjourn by Delmar.  Second by Wally and carried.

Lorraine I Beyersdorff        Town Clerk
